The Holy New Martyrs of Russia
January 26
On the Sunday closest to January 25, the Church commemorates the Synaxis of the Holy New Martyrs and Confessors of Russia, remembering all those Orthodox Christians who suffered for Christ at the hands of the godless Soviets during the years of persecution. These include the royal Passion Bearers Tsar Nicholas II and his family, and the Grand Duchess Elizabeth. Countless thousands of martyrs, both clergy and laity also suffered, some of whose names are known, as well as millions of simple believers whose names have been lost to history.

It is estimated that the number of the New Martyrs of Russia, who were glorified by the Russian Orthodox Church at the Jubilee Council of 2000, far exceeds that of all the martyrs who died for Christ during the first three centuries of Christianity. The Russian Church lost millions of its sons and daughters, not only at the hands of external enemies, but also those of their own country. Among those who were murdered and tortured in the years of persecution were countless Orthodox: laity, monks, priests, and bishops, whose only “crime” was their unshakable faith in God.

In the long history of the world, never have so many new heavenly intercessors been glorified by the Church in such a way (more than one thousand New Martyrs were numbered among the saints). Among those who suffered for their faith were some who labored in America before the Russian Revolution: St. Tikhon, Patriarch of Moscow and All Russia (April 7); St. Alexander Hotovitzky (Dec. 4); St. John Kochurov (Oct. 31). 

The Synaxis of The Three Hierarchs and Ecumenical Teachers:

Basil the Great, Gregory the Theologian and John Chrysostom
January 30
Synaxis of the Three Hierarchs: Basil the Great, Gregory the Theologian and John Chrysostom: During the eleventh century, disputes raged in Constantinople about which of the three hierarchs was the greatest. Some preferred Saint Basil (January 1), others honored Saint Gregory the Theologian (January 25), while a third group exalted Saint John Chrysostom (November 13).

Dissension among Christians increased. Some called themselves Basilians, others referred to themselves as Gregorians, and others as Johnites.

By the will of God, the three hierarchs appeared to Saint John the Bishop of Euchaita (June 14) in the year 1084, and said that they were equal before God. “There are no divisions among us, and no opposition to one another.” 

They ordered that the disputes should stop, and that their common commemoration should be celebrated on a single day. Bishop John chose January 30 for their joint Feast, thus ending the controversy and restoring peace. 
Orthodox Commentary on Matthew 15:21-28
In the Gospel for the Sunday of the Canaanite Woman (Matthew 15:21-28) we find a phrase that some have found troubling.  The troubling nature of the phrase was brought home to me in a university lecture I once heard, for the lecturer said that in this passage “Jesus called a Gentile woman a dog.”  He thought it rather odd, and evidence that perhaps the Christians had an overly rosy view of their Founder.  One could, I suppose, point out that the Greek of the text does not read “dog” (Greek kuon) but “little dog” (kunarion), but this does little to soften the blow.  If someone called me a dog I would not be much mollified by learning that the dog they had in mind was a diminutive breed.  So, what’s going on here?  Does Jesus really call the Gentile woman a dog?

Actually, no, but to find out what’s really going on in the passage, one needs to look at it in its wider context.  When we read this wider context we see that in the story of the Canaanite woman we find a collision of two opposing plights, two opposing sets of needs.  The interpretation is helped when we supplement the Matthew 15 passage with its parallel in Mark 7:24-30.  For in the wider Markan context we see that the Twelve were in a state of physical and emotional exhaustion.  In Mark 6:30, we see that after the Twelve returned from their mission (Mark 6:7f), they were exhausted, so the Lord took them to what was to have been a lonely place where they could rest, “for many were coming and going and they had no leisure even to eat” (Mark 6:31).  When they got there they found another great crowd, and instead of turning away and taking the Twelve someplace else, our Lord stayed there, teaching and healing the assembled crowds.  Of course this long and exhausting day brought another problem—how to feed the multitude.  Our Lord met the need by miraculously multiplying the loaves (Mark 6:34f).  Then another crisis arose:  the multitude tried to come and make Jesus king by force (see John 6:15).  Our Lord reacted to this crisis by quickly sending the Twelve out of the center of danger to a place across the lake while He pacified and dismissed the nearly riotous crowd.  Then as the Twelve were rowing across the lake, a storm suddenly descended upon them, and they could make no progress in rowing.  Our Lord walked on the water toward them, and stilled the storm (Mark 6:47f).  Try to imagine the effect of all this upon the disciples.  They were already stretched to the breaking point before it all began, which was why the Lord took them to a supposedly deserted place to begin with.  Crisis after crisis broke upon them, so that the disciples were a wreck.  The only solution was for Christ to take them out of the country entirely.  That was why He and His Jewish disciples found themselves “the region of Tyre and Sidon” (Mark 7:24) in the first place.  The Twelve, our Lord’s spiritual children, desperately needed a rest. While there, they collided with a different desperate need—that of the Canaanite woman.  And let’s be clear what this woman was requesting.  She was asking that the Lord and His disciples accompany her to her home in pagan Tyre or Sidon to heal her daughter.  That would involve not simply a quick quiet trip in and out of her city, but a full-scale mission to the Gentile population of the area.  Jesus of Nazareth was not able to make quick quiet trips anywhere, for wherever He went a great crowd followed Him.  Acceding to the woman’s request would mean days ministering to all the sick, demon-possessed, and afflicted of Tyre and Sidon.  And this was not the time for such a mission to the Gentiles.  As the Lord said, He was then sent only to the lost sheep of the House of Israel (Matthew 15:24), and even the Twelve were told to conduct their mission only in Jewish towns, avoiding cities of the Gentiles and the Samaritans (Matthew 10:5-6).  The time for a full-scale outreach to the Samaritans and Gentiles would come later.  That is why our Lord refused her request.  To deny the Twelve their desperately needed rest to minister to the Gentiles of Tyre and Sidon would be as inappropriate as taking the food from the table at which hungry children were sitting and giving it instead to the little dogs under the table.  Surely anyone could see that the children must be fed first.  The needs of the Twelve for rest must take priority over the needs of the Gentiles in those cities. Then the Canaanite woman makes her response—and changes her request.  Okay:  Jesus will not accompany her to her place of residence.  Let the children be fed.  But little dogs can still eat the odd crumb that falls from the table while the children eat.  Let the Lord say the word and heal the woman’s daughter at a distance, while He and the Twelve stayed here resting!

It was a bold request, and one that showed tremendous faith on her part.  Many people had faith that Jesus could come and heal; this woman had faith He that could heal at a great distance, His simple word of command working a miracle across the miles.  That is why Jesus did not say, “O woman, great is your boldness” or “O woman, great is your perseverance”, but rather, “O woman, great is your faith” (Matthew 15:28).  And because of this faith, Christ granted her second request, healing her daughter instantly across the miles—“she went home, and found the child lying in bed, and the demon gone (Mark 7:30).

We see in this passage that Jesus does not in fact call the Gentile woman “a dog” or even “a little dog.”  Rather, He compares the situation of conflicting needs to the situation of hungry children sitting at a food-laden table with hungry little dogs underneath, and says that the children at the table must be fed first—to explain why He cannot accompany her to her home.  His willingness to grant her second and amended request shows His great love for her, and for all the children of men.  That love even bridged the gap between Jew and Gentile, giving to the Canaanite woman in advance what would later come to all the Gentiles of the world.

{Taken from The OCA Website}
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**Beginning in September we have 

the following schedule of services and events on a regular basis:
Tuesday Morning – Daily Matins at 9:00 AM
Wednesday Mornings – Bible Study Class (2x a month) 

Wednesday Evening – Paraklesis Service to the Theotokos at 6:00 PM                      

                                          Adult Bible Study – 6:30 to 8:00 PM 

Thursday Morning – Akathist Service at 9:00 AM

Saturday – Great Vespers at 4:00 PM      Sunday – Divine Liturgy at 10:00 AM
Hours at 9:40 AM – Sunday February 2, 2020  

Matins at 9:00 AM --- Sunday February 9, 2020

Hours at 9:40 AM --- Sunday February 16, 2020

General Confession at 9:30 AM – Sunday February 23, 2020

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

For more information about the above services and events and upcoming services and events 

in the life of our parish, please contact Fr. Jason at 875-4222 or jvansuch@hotmail.com  

or visit our website: stgeorgebuffalo.com

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
Remember our Loved Ones during Our Daily Prayers

‘Assuredly, I say to you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of these My brethren, you did it to Me.’

{Matt. 25:40}

As we say our daily prayers, let us also take time out to remember our loved ones who are homebound, who are in hospitals and who are in nursing homes.  Let us remember them that GOD will continue to watch over them and protect them.  Also, during the Year, let us take to either send them a card, give them a call, or visit them to let them know how much we love them, how much we remember them, and how much we pray for them.  

Please refer to the of our Parish Shut-Ins below.

If anyone has any questions or would like to add someone to our List of Parish Shut-Ins, please see or contact Fr. Jason.  May God continue to bless you and guide you!

ST. GEORGE ORTHODOX CHURCH PARISH SHUT-INS (2019)

PARISH SHUT-INS

Mrs. Diane Salvamoser                                   Reader Victor Shanchuk            Mrs. Luba Japadjief                                        
147 West Hazeltine Avenue                              495 Lafayette Avenue                       189 Tremaine Ave.                                        
Kenmore, NY 14217                                                    Buffalo, NY 14222                        Kenmore, NY 14217                                      
716.875.9503                                                               716.881.3096                                       716.876.6823                                                 
Mrs. Catherine Tony                                      Mrs. Mary Massey                                       

274 Wadsworth Ave.                                     3192 Amsdell Road                                    

Tonawanda, NY 14150                                  Hamburg, NY 14075                                  

716.695.3068                                     
Mr. Miro Gergoff                                          Mr. Albert Fadell                               

508 Massachusetts Avenue                            317.376.2562        

Buffalo, NY 14213

716.649.4029   

ST. ANDREW'S CAMP

** Saint Andrew's Camp has released a new promotional video for prospective campers! 
The video can be found here on Facebook:
https://www.facebook.com/saintandrewsorthodoxcamp/videos/357928144820497/
**Be sure to check it out...you may recognize the priest:)

For more than sixty years, St. Andrew’s Camp has offered the young people of our parishes an incredible summer camping experience. Children and teens have been instructed in prayer and the divine services, the reading of Scripture and the teachings of our Orthodox Church. They have been nourished with the Sacraments of Confession and Holy Communion. They have had fun swimming, horseback riding, playing sports, singing and learning musical instruments, creating in the visual arts, learning to safeguard the planet, and exploring the stars. And they have established friendships that last a lifetime, met their future spouses, and nurtured their vocations to serve the Lord in ministry.

As a token of gratitude for the labors of love extended by the administration and staff, both clergy and laypersons, of St. Andrew’s over the past six decades, it is now time for us to help the Camp in an especially needed way.

Please join us in raising funds for the new multi purpose building which will include new kitchen, dining hall and activities center. The cost of this new building is 

$300,000. To become a reality, the completion and furnishing of this much-needed center will require great generosity of individuals, organizations and parishes. 

You can click on the link below which will take you to the gofundme.com page. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/st-andrew039s-camp-fundraiser-by-ss-peter-and-paul
As we continue to fulfill the work of Our Lord by living and fulfilling His Gospel Message, let us open our hearts and minds by providing support and assistance to our Diocese, to our children,  by taking a moment to reflect upon what God has given us, and to discern how we might be able to return to God a portion of the blessings we have received.

We extend our heartfelt thanks and appreciation to all of you and your families for your continued prayers, support and generosity.  

PARISH THEME FOR 2020: Orthodox Christian Stewardship

Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God. A primary goal of Stewardship is to promote spiritual growth and strengthen faith. Becoming a Steward begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. As Stewards, we affirm that every aspect of our lives comes as a gift from Him. Stewardship calls on the faithful to cheerfully offer back to God a portion of the gifts with which they have been blessed. Orthodox Christian Stewardship is a way of life, which acknowledges accountability, reverence, and responsibility before God by teaching and giving examples of a virtuous life to all (St. John Chrysostom). A primary goal of Stewardship is to strengthen our understanding of the teachings and dogmas of The Orthodox Faith through supporting the work of The Church. This can be found in The Divine Services as reiterated by St. John of San Francisco:” The Divine Services in their composition contain all the fullness of the dogmatic teaching of the Church and set forth the path of salvation.” Fulfilling our responsibility of continual learning begins when we believe in God, to whom we give our love, loyalty and trust and act on those beliefs. Through being Stewards of the Gospel and of The Orthodox Church, Education calls on the faithful to cheerfully receive instruction given to the Church by Our Lord, Holy Scripture, The Divine Services, and The Holy Fathers of the Church.  Through Orthodox Christian Stewardship, The Church promotes spiritual growth and strengthened faith and calls on all of us to bring the faith and love of Our Lord to every aspect of our lives as gifts from Him through our time, talents, and treasures. During this year, let us come together as a parish family and recommit ourselves to both spiritual growth of our Life in Christ as well as through Orthodox Christian Stewardship by attending the Divine Services, attending the many opportunities of Education for both Adults and Children through Retreats, gatherings, and fellowship and by supporting our Parish in her many endeavors throiugh which, by the Grace of God, we will bring the light and love of Our Lord to all! 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

NEW PARISH DIRECTORY:  If we have not picked up our new Parish Directory and would like one, please see Fr. Jason or Barbara Kuvshinoff.  To ensure that everyone receives a copy of the Parish Directory, we will be mailing them to our parishioners who have not picked one up in church.

2020 PARISH STEWARDSHIP FORM:  If we have not returned our 2020 Parish Stewardship Form, please do so by Sunday December 29, 2019.  If we need  Stewardship Form, please see Fr. Jason or Barbara Kuvshinoff. As we continue to fulfill the work of Our Lord by living and proclaiming the Gospel Message here at St. George's, let us open our hearts and minds and take a moment to reflect upon what God has given us and to discern how we might be able to return to God a portion of the blessings we have received. On behalf of the parish council, we express our most sincere and heartfelt thanks and appreciation to everyone for your continued love, support, and prayers and for all that you do for our parish and for one another and our community in living, proclaiming and being The Gospel of Our Lord God and Savior Jesus Christ!
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“By reading the Bible you are adding yeast to the dough of your soul and body, which gradually expands and fills the soul until it has thoroughly permeated it and makes it rise with the truth and righteousness of the Gospel.”

+ St. Justin Popovich

Come engage with the Holy Fathers and their commentaries 

as we learn and come to understand The Holy Gospels!

WEDNESDAY MORNINGS AT 10:00 AM

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS AT 6:30 PM

(following Paraklesis Service to the Theotokos at 6:00 PM)

We will meet on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each month to read, discuss, and review The Holy Gospels.

Looking forward to seeing everyone on January 29, February 12 & 26!

Come Pray with us!     Come Grow with us!

For more information about the life of our parish, please visit our website: www.stgeorgebuffalo.com or contact the church office: 716.875.4222
ST. GEORGE BOOK CLUB

“The liturgy of the Eucharist is best understood as a journey or procession. It is the journey of the Church into the dimension of the Kingdom. We use the word 'dimension' because it seems the best way to indicate the manner of our sacramental entrance into the risen life of Christ. Color transparencies 'come alive' when viewed in three dimensions instead of two. The presence of the added dimension allows us to see much better the actual reality of what has been photographed. In very much the same way, though of course any analogy is condemned to fail, our entrance into the presence of Christ is an entrance into a fourth dimension which allows us to see the ultimate reality of life. It is not an escape from the world, rather it is the arrival at a vantage point from which we can see more deeply into the reality of the world.”


An approach to the world and to life that stems from the liturgical experience of the Orthodox Church. Deals with the issues of "secularism" and Christian culture, viewing them from the perspective of the Church as revealed and communicated in its worship and liturgy.
Join us at Spot Coffee on Hertel Ave (1406 Hertel Ave Buffalo) on Sunday February 9 & 23  from 5:00-6:30 pm. as we read and discuss “For the Life of the World” by Protopresbyter Alexander Schmemann. So bring your tablet, smart phone, or laptop because we will have access to free wifi. 
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If you would like to order the book, please see or contact Dave and Andrea Chmiel (St. George Bookstore Coordinators) as they can order these books for us through our bookstore account with St. Tikhon’s Monastery Press. 

If anyone has any questions, please do not hesitate to see or contact Fr. Jason.

Looking forward to coming together for Christian fellowship, learning and discussion. 

May God Bless you and keep you!
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SUNDAY FEBRUARY 2, 2020

SOUPER BOWL OF CARING LUNCHON

On Super Bowl Sunday, Feb. 2, 2020, Orthodox Christian churches across the country will join a nationwide, ecumenical effort: “Souper Bowl of Caring” to help organizations such as International Orthodox Christian Charities (IOCC). The children of our church school will once again hold a Soup Luncheon on Sunday February 2.  They will go around the parish fellowship hall holding large soup pots to receive the donations.  Please take a moment to reflect upon what God has given us, and to discern how we might be able to return to God a portion of the blessings we have received. The donations that are collected will then be sent into International Orthodox Christian Charities (IOCC). 

We are also asking for donations of canned goods and non-perishable which will be collected and then donated to The Buffalo City Mission which exists to meet the spiritual and practical needs of the poor through the demonstration of the love and preaching of the Gospel of Jesus Christ in providing love, care, shelter, food, and other means necessary to those in need. 
If anyone would like to bring a soup, chili, salad, bread, or dessert, please see or contact Andrea or Gretchen who are organizing the Luncheon for us!!

Let us come together as a parish family and support the church school children and IOCC project of feeding the hungry by ministering to those in need!

      "Inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of these My brethren, you did it unto Me." (Matthew 25:40)
The “Souper Bowl of Caring” began at a Presbyterian church in Columbia, S.C., in 1990 and has grown into a grassroots movement linked with the national pastime of Super Bowl Sunday. Over the past several years, over 15, 000 parishes and congregations, including many Orthodox parishes, participated and generated millions in donations for various charities.

THE INTERNATIONAL ORTHODOX CHRISTIAN CHARITIES (IOCC) is an agency of The Standing Conference of Canonical Orthodox Bishops in the Americas (SCOBA) which represents Orthodox Christians in North America and understands it work to include developing in Orthodox Christians a commitment to philanthropy and global cooperative involvement within the Orthodox Church. IOCC was established in March 1992 as the Official Humanitarian Organization of SCOBA.

Consonant with the Great Commission of our Lord Jesus Christ (Matthew 28:19-20 and Matthew 25:35-46), the vision of IOCC is to provide programs and services such as: providing emergency relief and establishing developmental programs as well as ministering to those who are in need worldwide.

  For more information about IOCC please visit their website at: http://www.iocc.org.

